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Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends,
  

The Ascension of the Lord 
 

On Sunday, 29 May, we celebrate the Ascen-

sion of the Lord which commemorates Jesusô 

Ascension into heaven.  

  

Jesusô Ascension fills us with hope and joy, that 

one day, we too will be in the presence of God. 

Jesus continues to be present within and among 

us. When he ascended to the Father, the Holy 

Spirit came to be with us. It is the Holy Spirit 

who enlivens, inspires, guides and strengthens 

us to continue Jesusô ministry amid a broken 

world. It is the same Spirit who emboldens us to 

act today. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

College Diary 
 

The College diary is a useful tool to keep track  

of the many events occurring in your sonôs 

school life. It is also an effective communica-

tion device for teachers and parents. Teachers 

will write notes in the diary to inform parents of 

commendations or of potential concerns. I  

 

encourage you to check and sign your sonôs 

diary each week to keep abreast of homework, 

classroom happenings as well as events in the 

wider school community. 

 

Farewell 
 

As a College community, we farewell Ms. Ma-

roon and Ms. Zadro who will be moving on. 

They have made many positive contributions 

and we wish them well. 

 

Lateness 
 

Good time keeping is an important life long 

habit for students to form. In recent times, I 

have reminded students to ensure that they ar-

rive to school and to their relevant classes on 

time. It is crucial that students do not miss out 

on much valued learning time because of late-

ness. Homeroom and subject teachers are cur-

rently keeping very accurate student records in 

this area. 

 

Representative Sport 
 

It is with excitement that I mention that the win-

ter season of the Parramatta Diocese Secondary 

School Sports Council (PDSSSC) commenced 

recently. This involves sports such as Rugby 

League and Football (Soccer). There will also 

be some Gala Days during the term in other 

sports. The College wishes our many teams the 

very best for their relevant season. In particular, 

I wish to acknowledge and thank our staff mem-

bers who are taking coaching roles with teams.  

 

 God bless,   

 
Frank Chiment 

PRINCIPAL LEADER 



 

  
  
 
 

 

Assistant Principal -  
Pastoral Care 

 
 
 

Term 2 is in full swing now and, despite the unpredictable 

weather, last week was probably the busiest week the College 

has experienced in 2 years and the energy among staff and stu-

dents was palpable.  

 

The past fortnight has included NAPLAN Tests for Years 7 

and 9, the annual Careers Market for Years 10, 11 and 12, Year 

10 Reflection Day with talented facilitator and musician Chris 

Doyle, the Year 7 Science excursion to Sydney Zoo, and final-

ly, Man Cave workshops with our Year 9 students. The Man 

Cave team are highly acclaimed in Melbourne and Victoria, 

and we were the first school in Sydney to host their newly es-

tablished NSW team. Students and staff found the workshops 

relatable, relevant and challenging, and many reported that the 

issues discussed during the day had made them reconsider their 

understanding of what it means to be a good man.   

 

In the next fortnight, we look forward to further rounds of 

CSDA Debating, Year 12 Parent/Teacher Evening, National 

Sorry Day and Reconciliation Week,  the commencement of 

PDSSSC winter sport after several false-starts due to wet 

weather, NSWCCC Soccer Championships and NSWCCC 

Rugby League selection trials. 

 

In terms of reminders for students and parents, we ask all par-

ents to ensure that their sons are bringing all necessary equip-

ment to school every day. Specifically, all students should 

come to school with their laptops, exercise books for every 

subject, pens and rulers, student diaries, and other subject-

specific items depending on their timetable. We understand that 

sometimes we forget or misplace some of these items, but our 

teachers report that it is the same students who repeatedly come 

to class without these basic learning tools.  

 

Congratulations to the vast majority of our students for their 

excellent transition to winter uniform for the start of Term 2. 

Almost all students have managed to organise their blazers and 

ties after a slow uptake in the first week back, and we have had 

good cooperation and compliance from the handful of students 

who needed to address issues with their hair and general 

presentation.  

 

Finally - we again ask all parents to reflect on the attendance of 

their sons to this point in 2022. This year, we have introduced 

several new initiatives to keep parents informed about student 

attendance and to acknowledge those students who have excel-

lent attendance. In conjunction with information already pro-

vided to parents via the Compass Parent Portal, personalised 

monthly attendance update letters have been issued to all par-

ents. Feedback regarding these letters has been very positive, 

with many parents indicating that they did now realise how 

quickly seemingly occasional days off school accumulate. Our 

Attendance Rewards Program also got off to a strong start in 

Term 1, with the winning Homerooms in each year group en-

joying a sumptuous pizza lunch in the final week of term. In 

spite of these efforts, however, it is apparent that a number of 

students are somehow able to convince their parents each week  

that Friday is less important than other days of the week and  
 

 

 

that attendance is optional. Whether we view this in the short 

term, or consider the long-term implications, this is not ac-

ceptable. We trust that you will discuss this with your sons if 

applicable.  

 

Thanking you for your ongoing support. 

 

 

 

Brian Edmonds 

Assistant Principal ï Pastoral Care 

 

 

 

The Man Cave 

 

Last week, all Year 9 students were involved in full-day work-

shops with Man Cave. Man Cave are a Melbourne-based or-

ganisation who run programs for young men designed to 

change their perspectives about what is means to be a good 

man. Their work involves games, discussions, activities and 

personal reflection, designed to improve preventative mental 

health and emotional intelligence. The workshops give students 

space, permission, skills and role models to be able to express 

what is really going on in their life, and positive ways to re-

spond. 

The Year 9 students participated in the various activities with 

their typical energy and enthusiasm, but more importantly, they 

entered the activities with an openness of mind that showed 

great maturity.  

As part of their programs, Man Cave conduct pre-workshop 

and post-workshop surveys, and many of the student evalua-

tions were extremely positive, as shown in the samples below: 

I would recommend Man Cave for other young men as itôs a 

way that they can feel connected between one person and an-

other, also itôs great to see how other people are feeling so you 

can help find a way to help them. 

 

This can be such an amazing way to reset your mindset, relate 

to other people and to know you are not alone.  

 

Iôll express more and trust more people with my feelings and 

whatôs going on. 

 

After hearing Man Cave, I will make sure everyone feels in-

cluded and knows that there are people there to talk with them. 

 

Thanks to all Year 9 students for the way they participated in 

the workshops, and thanks to the Year 9 Homeroom teachers 

for their assistance and support with all aspects of these two 

extremely valuable days. We hope to develop some of the 

themes explored in these workshops in our own Student Well-

being program over the coming weeks. 

 

 

 

 

Brian Edmonds 

Assistant Principal - Pastoral Care 



 

  
  
 
 

 


